
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
Report of the Mayor 
Benjamin Holbert III, Mayor 
February 12, 2020 
Year-three/month 2  
  
State of the Village Address 
 

Presented remarks at the Chagrin Highlands Rotary Club January 29 at the Cleveland 
Racquet Club.  The recap of the Chagrin Valley Times is attached as well as photos 
from the event. (See attachment/ article and picture)  
 
Chagrin Boulevard Widening Grant 
 
The Ohio Public Works Commission awarded Woodmere a grant in the amount of 
almost $1.2 million.  The project is for the Chagrin Boulevard - Brainard Road East 
and West Corridor Improvements – Phase 2.  The money will widen Chagrin 
Boulevard to four lanes running from Village Square to the Speedway Gas Station. 
The total cost is $3.2 million and the balance of the funds will come from the federal 
earmark.  The village will chip in $318,000. Which is less than 10% of the entire 
project. (Photos) 
 
Master Planning Update – (Open House)  
 

The third Public Meeting for the Master Plan was held on October 30, 2019 at the 
Pepper Pike Learning Center (Orange Community Education & Recreation). 
Representatives from County Planning gave presentations which outlined the Master 
Plan Process.  There were five (5) stations with display boards featuring each topic 
area, community goal, and various strategies.   
 
There will be an Open House scheduled potentially in March to allow residents, 
Planning and Zoning members and Council members an opportunity to ask final 
questions about he plan, the strategy, before presentation to Council. (Pictures) 
https://www.countyplanning.us/projects/woodmere-master-plan/ 

 
Housing 
 
Weathervane Homes presented at Planning and Zoning as was approved to build a 
home on Avondale.  The process will take four to six months.   The builder says 
Woodmere is a prime location for new housing stock and there is considerable interest 
to build in the community. 

https://www.countyplanning.us/projects/woodmere-master-plan/


 
Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Celebration 
 
Invited and attended Temple-Tifereth Israel synagogue to hear Rev. Dr. Otis Moss Jr.’s 
presentation on Dr. King's national holiday. The presentation was January 15, 2020. 
(See Attachments)  
 
Pancake Breakfast   
 
The Mayor welcomed 15 village seniors for the pancake breakfast.  Councilwoman 
Vivian Walker facilitated the program featuring comments from Police Chief Shelia 
Mason and Fire Chief Johnny Brewington and guest speaker from the Orange 
Recreation Service Center.  The program featured discussion and available services for 
aging citizens.  (See Attachments) 
 
University Hospital Roundtable 
 
 

The Mayor, Fire Chief Brewington and Daphne Evans attended Community Roundtable 
to discuss the benefits of the medical center and phase two of the construction 
expansion project.  The Village has the opportunity to work with UH to the benefit of 
both organizations.  
 
Census 2020 
 
Daphne Evans continues to represent the administration on the Complete Count 
Committee in Cuyahoga County.  It is imperative that the Village obtaining a complete 
and accurate count of all persons in Woodmere Village on April 1, 2020.  
 
Operatives 
 
Met with candidates and operatives seeking consideration for President, judicial, and 
school board offices.  
 
Village Hall Renovations  
 
Affinity Construction has closed out the renovations to the fire department.   Final 
payment has been executed.  Cosmetic issues that have been of concern are being 
addressed by the Woodmere Village Service Department personnel to minimize cost 
and alleviate the need for Affinity to perform these services that would undoubtedly 
come at a must greater cost than in-house carpentry and millwork.  

 
 

This concludes the report in progress of the Mayor. 
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